



OCTOBER 1988

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Newsletter Editor

Jerry Laundry 647-0259 Bill Schanks 645-2420 Rosemary Frank 451-8187 Mark Wilson 454-5926

Hello Members and Friends:

A couple of midmonths have been planned. The first will be Getober 17th at 7:00 at the W.R. Hedical Factory in Stillwater. The factory's basement houses an extensive shop devoted to aircraft restoration, including a carpentry shop, a sheet metal shop and a sand blasting booth. Current projects include a Bamboo Bomber, a Cub, an Acro Sport and a few others. Bill Schanks and Art Edhlund will host the midmonth. The factory is located across the street from the Lowell Inn. Park in the municipal lot between Superamerica and Haple Island Dairy and use the alley entrance at Commercial Street just off Main Street.

George Mathieson will host a midmonth at his home on Monday, November 17th. George has the Flight Simulator III program which will allow you to "fly" a Lear Jet, a P-51, and a number of other aircraft. Directions will be published in next month's newsletter.

CHAPTER BANQUET

Our chapter banquet will return to the Picadilly in Mahtomedi. The date of the banquet has been tentatively set for February 18th. Stay tuned for further details.

CALENDARS

The Chapter has ordered 75 EAA Calendars and they will be available at our November meeting at a price of \$5.00 each. Keep them in mind for Christmas gifts.

EAA EAGLE HANGAR

Production on the EAA Eagle Hangar remains on schedule. Forms are in and concrete foundation bases are in place. Much of the underground work has been completed - water lines, fire hydrants and gas lines. The earth that had to be removed from the site has been used to level off several acres of Camp Scholler south